Dear Senator,
I am writing to you because you hold a position of importance, and you have an opportunity right now to make a difference with your actions.  You have the power to call on the Government of Canada to respect the democratic processes which are the heart of who we are as a country.  

I am particularly concerned that the bill is an omnibus package of 9 previous bills, and that the government pushed the bill through the house without proper examination by Members of Parliament.   The purpose of our committee system and adequate opposition review of bills is to make legislation better before it is passed.  This is the democratic process in Canada.

I am also concerned that the bill does not seem to take into account the vast amount of evidence that is available to us from around the world as to what actually works to make our streets and communities safer.  Why are we going in a direction that will cost us a lot of money and will not make us safer?  On our Canadian Unitarians for Social Justice website (http://cusj.org/emerging-issues/criminal-justice/) we have put links to report after report that shows more effective approaches to making our communities safer. (Including Government of Canada websites.)
My request to you is that you act on what you know.  Defeat this bill.  Send it back to the house of commons to be broken up and reviewed bill by bill.  If you cannot do this please consider the following amendments:
1. Add a clause with a commitment to prevention such as the creation of a Crime Reduction Board in Canada.  It should take the lead in research, funding, and coordination of a national program to prevent crime and support victims of crime.  It would support programing to reduce family violence, support poor children to get a good education, enough to eat, and a good start in life, youth programming, and programming for people with mental health and addictions issues.

2. Return some element of judicial discretion to the sentencing process, especially for First Nations people and people with mental health and addictions problems.

3. Remove the minimum sentencing provision for people with minor drug trafficking offences, and particularly for people who are growing more than 6 plants for their own medical marijuana use.

Thank you for your careful consideration of this bill.  Please make the Senate the House of sober second thought – as it was intended to be.

Sincerely

